## Wareham Recycling Committee

Town Hall - 54 Marion Road Wareham, Ma 02571

## MINUTES February 19, 2015

Meeting opened at: 7:02 In attendance were: Jennifer Gady, Jack Dixon, Wanda Savary, Cory Hanunkewicz, Betty Lepore, Charlene Price, Marilyn Russell, Earl Russell Guest: Amy Bourne, Christopher Shott (reporter from the Wareham Courier

- Jennifer distributed the agenda
- Betty Lepore was welcomed as a new committee member.
- Minutes for January were distributed. They were accepted as written by unanimous vote, with minor changes.
- Jack presented the treasurer's report. Accepted report as written.
- Jack stated that the center was plowed, at a cost to the center, otherwise we would not be able to open. Maintenance was unable to plow due to Town commitments from the storm.
- Marilyn presented the coordinators report.
- Marilyn distributed compost fliers, which will be for sale
- Marilyn reported that the center was not chosen by WCTV for their Applause for a Cause benefit
- Marilyn reported that she was still waiting to hear from Waste Management regarding a grant she applied for in January
- Marilyn reported we can also begin taking clothing, etc for this same container.
- Marilyn reported that she renegotiated the monthly fee on the recycling trailer. They offered to sell out the center, but we do not have funds to purchase it.
- Marilyn reported a new volunteer at the center who works on Wednesday's.
- Marilyn is liking into setting up a site for the recycling center on Facebook.
- Discussion held regarding the center being open until January 2016 with current funds. This may be extended due to bottle returns, etc. We are currently looking for donations.
- Discussion held regarding our operations with Amy Bourne. She was invited to come to the center for a tour.

Meeting adjourned at 7:41

Meeting adjourned at 7:41

Jennifer Gady, Committee Chairman